

Reading

Exam Strategy

In a multiple-choice task, at least one of the incorrect options is usually 'almost' correct. If you are undecided between two options, decide which one is the closest to what is said in the text.

- 1 Read the Strategy. Then read the questions followed by the text. Which option is correct according to the text? Which options seem correct at first? Why aren't they correct?

Stephen bent down to pick up the fork, and when he stood up, he banged his head on the edge of the cupboard. It was not a light tap, but a powerful blow that nearly knocked him back down to the floor. Just managing to stay upright, he held his head with both hands and let out a shout. It wasn't pain he felt so much as surprise and, even more, anger with himself. When would he learn to be more careful?

- 1 The blow to Stephen's head
 - A knocked him down.
 - B almost made him fall down.
 - C happened as a result of falling down.
 - D occurred after he had fallen down.
- 2 What did Stephen feel as a result of the blow?
 - A extreme frustration
 - B extreme pain
 - C no pain at all
 - D embarrassment

- 2 Now read the extract from a story. Circle the correct answer (A–D).

The Pennine Way is a 469-kilometre walking path which runs from the Peak District in Derbyshire to just inside the Scottish border. Other trails go further, but it is known as the most challenging. This is because of the nature of the landscape, which is hilly, rocky and often very muddy. Some people see this trail as an opportunity to take a pleasant day's hike on a small section of the route, but eighteen-year-old David Lemming saw it as a challenge. 'I'd come across a great account of hiking the whole trail, written a few years ago, and I was determined to do it myself. A friend was going with me, but he changed his mind. So I promised my parents I'd check in daily on my mobile, and I'd also post pictures on my social media page. I didn't feel anxious – I was just excited to get going.'

Things went perfectly for the first week. David made good progress and was really enjoying the experience. Since many people use the trail, he was constantly meeting fellow hikers, so he never felt isolated. 'But then it got really stormy,' he says, 'so a lot of people gave up. I could go for hours without seeing anyone at all. But as long as I had my mobile, I wasn't really worried about anything bad happening.'

Unfortunately, something bad did happen. During a particularly heavy rain storm, David slipped in the mud, went off the edge of the trail and fell about ten metres down the hill. 'I realised I'd

broken my arm immediately, but I knew my location and thought I could still call for help. Then I found that my mobile had fallen out of my pocket. And when I tried to get up to look for it, I couldn't stand up at all. My leg was injured too.'

All he could do was to shout for help. 'I yelled until my throat was sore,' he says. 'And nothing happened. But then I saw a head at the top of the hill – someone had heard me. A man came down, saw the state I was in and called for help. And really, that was the most amazing part of the whole experience. At the hospital, even the doctors were impressed at how much of the trail I'd covered. I felt really proud! Will he try to walk the trail again? 'Absolutely,' he says. 'It's a fantastic place, and nothing can keep me away.'

- 1 The Pennine Way is
 - A the longest trail in Britain.
 - B located mainly in Scotland.
 - C not popular with inexperienced walkers.
 - D considered a difficult trail to walk.
- 2 Where did David get the idea of hiking the trail?
 - A from reading about it
 - B from his parents
 - C from hearing an account of it
 - D from being challenged by a friend
- 3 How did David get help after his accident?
 - A He called for help on his mobile.
 - B He spoke to a passer-by.
 - C He called out until someone heard him.
 - D He returned to the trail and found someone.
- 4 What is the best title for the article?
 - A A Foolish Adventure
 - B How a Mobile Saved a Boy's Life
 - C Near Tragedy, But No Regrets
 - D Fear and Tragedy on the Pennine Way

Listening

Exam Strategy

When doing a gapfill task, you will sometimes be able to use the exact words that the speaker uses. Often, however, you will have to paraphrase what the speaker says by using fewer words to express the same meaning.

- 3 Read the Strategy above. Then read the extracts from five different recordings and complete the missing words in the sentences.

-  **Liam** I made a big effort to meet new people and form new friendships.
- Sally** I'm sorry, but I'd rather not empty the rubbish bins right now.
- Arlo** We had the time of our life in Paris.
- Julia** I'll have a word with the nurse.
- Marty** I hate the fact that my bedroom has purple walls!

- 1 Liam w _____ h _____ to make new friends.
- 2 Sally d _____ w _____ t _____ empty the rubbish bins at the moment.
- 3 Arlo and his friends really e _____ being in Paris.
- 4 Julia's going to t _____ t _____ the nurse.
- 5 Marty would rather h _____ b _____ d _____ have purple walls.

4 **1.21** You will hear a conversation about house moves. Complete each sentence with no more than three words.

- 1 Steve now lives in _____ house in a village.
- 2 Liz's old flat was _____ than her new flat.
- 3 Steve would rather _____ spend so much time waiting for buses.
- 4 Steve's _____ enjoying doing DIY.
- 5 Liz _____ live in the countryside.

Use of English

Exam Strategy

When choosing a word which fits in two sentences, keep in mind that these are sometimes based on phrasal verbs (e.g. *turn off*) or collocations (e.g. *call a meeting*).

5 Read the Strategy. Then circle the answer (A, B, C, or D) which completes both sentences.

- 1 I can't ___ coffee without milk – it's disgusting!
There were no more seats, so we had to ___ up.
A stand B make C have D take
- 2 The problem wasn't ___ to solve, but I finally found the answer.
Take it ___ for a few days. You've been ill!
A simple B light C quick D easy
- 3 Can you check my list of guests? I don't want to ___ anyone out.
If we ___ now, we'll probably catch the train.
A put B go C leave D run
- 4 You have to sit ___ to Grandma when you talk to her as her hearing isn't good.
The sisters, who are very ___, don't keep any secrets from each other.
A near B next C close D tight

Speaking

Exam Strategy

Remember to ask questions, make suggestions and agree or disagree with your partner during a role-play.

6 Read the Strategy. Then look at the role-play card and complete the dialogue with the words below.

Student A

You and your partner don't like the living room in your flat. Suggest three changes you could make to the decoration.

could good keen should sure would

- A What do you think we ¹ _____ do?
B We ² _____ paint the walls white.
A I think yellow ³ _____ be better.
B I'm not ⁴ _____. I'm not very ⁵ _____ on yellow.
A How about cream?
B That's a ⁶ _____ idea.

7 Read the role-play cards and decide who is Student A and who is Student B and role-play the discussion.

Student A

You and your partner want to get fit. Discuss different kinds of exercise. Suggest jogging in the park tomorrow morning.

Student B

You and your partner want to get fit. Discuss different kinds of exercise. Suggest going swimming tomorrow evening.

Writing

Exam Strategy

Learn a range of formal expressions to use in opinion essays.

8 Read the Strategy. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. Use two or three words, including the word in brackets.

- 1 I think it's very helpful.
_____, it's very helpful. (view)
- 2 Lots of people think that it's difficult.
It is _____ belief that it's difficult. (widely)
- 3 It also helps people sleep better.
_____, it helps people sleep better. (more)
- 4 It's important to check your work.
It's _____ you check your work. (vital)

9 Read the task and write an opinion essay.

Some people say that giving young people jobs to do around the home is good for them. Write an essay giving your own view, using examples to support your opinions.

- Describe some typical jobs around the house.
- Say how they might have a positive or a negative effect.
- Describe your own experiences.
- Make your opinion clear.